
Monroe County LEPC 

April  2018  meeting minutes 

April 4, 2018 

Meeting called to order at 18:56 by Kevin 

Members present: Dan Hannon, Mike Loyd, Kevin Schiebe, Wes Hoeffken, Ron Mueller, Ann Rudloff, 

Don Sutter, Dan Mueller, Mark Newton, Kim Lamprecht, Kelly Mehner, Rich Scott, Don Schroeder, Jon 

Schmalenberger., Adam Tyberendt, Vicki Koerber, Bob Hill, Carla Heise, Ryan Weber. 

Approval of October minutes was not made. 

Public comment: none 

Committee Reports: 

    Right-to-know: Wes, no updates or request at this time 

    Public Education and Info: Dan S. is no longer with FS. Kelly Mehner has assumed his position and will 

be getting together with Kevin to discuss taking over public education. 

    Chemical Facilities Liaison: Bill: nothing to report 

    Emergency Response & Resources: Dan M.:  nothing to report, has meeting with Kevin   to discuss 

some topics. 

Old Business: 

    Tier 2 reports/ Incident review:  no reported incidents this quarter. This years reports are slowly 

coming in. 

    ***as a side note, Roma’s Pizza, south of Waterloo is in the process of adding on space. They are 

currently refilling propane tanks at more than 30,000 gallons every other day*** 

    LEPC Exercise Committee: Exercise date is set for Saturday, May 5, 2018. This will be a full scale 

derailment exercise, weather permitting. Location is at B Road & Warnock in Columbia. The secondary 

location will be the Fults grain elevator. Stay tuned as the date approaches! 

    There will be announcements in the local papers to make the public aware of this being a drill!!! 

New Business: 

    Tonight’s meeting was public review of the Hazardous Materials Annex.  

    No members of the public attended the meeting. 

    In response to Ryan’s request of members to review the Hazardous Material Annex, Wes had 2 

corrections. Vetta sports is now Metro East Power Haus again and Shannon is no longer with Columbia 

EMS. Ryan noted corrections and will correct them in the plan. 

 



  The Monroe County Fair Board has requested our assistance in creating an IAP. Volunteers agreed to 

help put a plan together. The committee will be a temporary committee and meet as needed to 

complete plan. The first meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 25, 2018 at 19:00. Please come if 

you decide you would like to help. Committee volunteers at this time are: Kevin, Ann, Wes, Dan M, 

Adam, Mike, Vicki, Ron M, Don S, Ryan, Dan Hannon and Jeff Prosise. 

 

Other Business: none 

 

Kevin called to adjourn meeting at 19:23, Wes made a motion to accept, Ann, seconded the 

    Motion, all present in favor. 

 

NEXT MEETING  

July 11, 2018    19:00 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann L.Rudloff 

 

 


